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HOUSING NSW YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP
AWARDS
[image: ][image: ]Following are some snapshots of our successful students who won the NSW Department of Housing youth Scholarship Award 2010.  They are pictured here with the Minister, the Hon. Mr Bolger.
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    Martin letteri-Yeadon	Iesha Wright
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DIARY DATES

JUNE
Wednesday 2nd	-	P&C, School Council
Tuesday 8th 	-	Multicultural Parents Meeting	
Thursday 10th 	-	Careers Expo
Friday 11th 	-	Gala Day
Monday 14th 	-	Queens Birthday Public 
			Holiday   
Wednesday 16th	-	Yr 8 High resolve – all day  
Thursday 17th 	-	SSW Regional Cross Country
			Carnival
Mon 21st – Fri 25th   - 	 Yr 10 Work Experience
Monday 21st	-	Yr 7 HepB Vaccinations
Monday 28th	-	Culture of the Term
Tuesday 29th 	-	Yr 12 PDHPE Enrichment Day
		UWS Campbelltown

JULY
Friday 2nd 	-	Last Day Term 2
Sunday 18th 	-	Staff Development Day
Monday 19th 	-	Staff Development Day
Tuesday 20th	-	Students Return Term 3
PLEASE NOTE 	-	Parent/Teacher Interviews
Wed 28th July
A MESSAGE FROM THE SENIOR STUDY

During the holidays, the Senior Study was completely overhauled to become an even more positive and functional learning space. The study aims to support seniors in their general study, organisational habits and assessment completion. A range of new posters and motivational materials have been placed around the centre and it looks fantastic. 

Now it is up to the students to ensure they use this to their advantage, come with a positive attitude towards their work and strive to achieve their personal best. Each student has a wonderful opportunity to do just that in the revamped facility. All senior students have access to a personal copy of our study guide “Exam Intelligence”, as well as having access to at least one mentor teacher and a quiet learning environment every time they do not have a timetabled class. Usually, there are a variety of staff working in the study centre to assist students with all aspects of being a successful and confident senior student. 

Year 12 Students are welcome to attend the centre period one if they wish to do extra study, but do not have to under the new flexible senior attendance arrangements. I encourage students to make the positive choice to attend.

This term, at great expense to the school, all students from Year 10, 11 and 12 will be attending the valuable workshop “Study Smart” outlined below. Many students from Year 9 will also be invited to attend, but should be on their best behaviour leading up to the event to ensure they are extended the privilege of listening to this seminar. 

Below is a letter from the people who run this event. I encourage all students to make the most of this fantastic opportunity and to ensure they are in attendance on the day. Re-schedule appointments if necessary so that you don’t miss out on this awesome event!
Warm regards,
Ms L Walsh
HT Learning and Enrichment


Dear Parents, 

Each school day of the year Oxygen Factory has the privilege of presenting to high school students across the nation. Now it is your child’s turn on Tuesday 1st June 2010 to hear from Glen Gerreyn. They will get to experience Study Smart. A dynamic workshop that will equip them with practical skills that enable them to effectively prioritise and manage their time, reduce fears of failure and stress. It will provide them with organizational tools that can be immediately implemented for more effective learning and exam preparation. 

Oxygen Factory’s mission is to be an instrument of change, we seek to educate young people to face challenges with confidence and make positive life choices. We aim to empower young people to achieve excellence and live an influential, hope filled life. 

We invite you to visit www.oxygenfactory.com.au to see what is in store for your child, check out our parent fact sheets and read what others have said about their experience with Oxygen Factory.
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P&C REPORT

Hello!
It’s hard to believe that the year is almost half over.

At our last meeting, we were very fortunate to have had two guest speakers – Deb Hollers from Department of Housing and Natalee Bonnell from Community Change Makers.  We found them to be extremely informative and thank them for their time.

Everyone who attended the meeting enjoyed it immensely.  We have invited Natalee back for our August meeting.

At that meeting we are asking anyone interested for ideas that the Community Change Makers can develop, implement or encourage participation in programs for both our students and community members.

Our next meeting will be Wednesday 2nd June at 10.15am in the Common Room. Our guest speaker for this meeting is Vicki Williamson who is coming to talk about the role she has in communications in the Rural Fire Service as well as providing information for anyone interested in volunteering in the RFS.

I would also like to take the opportunity to clear up some misconceptions about the role of our association.  The Airds High School P&C is made up of a small band of members, many from different backgrounds, many that are parents, grandparents and staff and community members who may or may not have students at the school.  We have many who attended Airds High School themselves.

Our sole target is to provide a platform for communication between home, school and the community.  It is also to make sure that all students, no matter what their background, religion or socio-economic situation have the very best resources provided.  

We would also like your suggestions and input which unfortunately many people feel is not wanted or valued.  This is your school community and therefore you are a much needed part of the success of Airds High School, as are the staff and students.  It takes a village to raise a child, so we need the help of everyone who has a vested interest.

Airds High School is a wonderful institution, which at times has been unfairly represented through the media and also external factors.  Let me reassure you as an ex-student, mother and community member, that Airds is providing and will continue to provide our children with exceptional 
opportunities and pathways for further education and career options.

Lastly, thank you to our members who have volunteered to be co-ordinators for our many activities this year.  It helps to share the load.

Till next Newsletter
Kind regards
Theresa Clark
P&C President


ABORIGINAL EDUCATION

Our team – Lisa, Bobby and Greg have been working constantly to support all Aboriginal students with their class work, assessments and extra-curricular activities. They are in classes, offering after-school tutorials and chatting with parents, in order to ensure the best outcomes for every child. Please direct your students to the Wednesday homework centre with specific requests for Aboriginal tutor support.

The UWS Mentoring Program has been progressing very well. Our students visit the University monthly and undertake cultural and academic activities that are organised to inspire our students to continue to University level study and training. Thank you to all the parents who came to the opening night at the Campbelltown campus and met the mentors and the course organisers and made such a pleasant event of the evening.

As students do not complete set tasks identified on the Assessment Schedules for courses, N Awards are sent to the student’s home. Please do not dismiss these letters. It is easy for us to assist your child get the appropriate work done but we need to hear from you and organise special time that the work can be caught up. Both Bobby and Lisa can assist you in this area!

Our school Athletics Carnival was an absolutely fantastic day and so many of the Aboriginal student body performed very well. The sun was out, there was no wind and we had a great turn-up of healthy and keen young athletes!! Well done one and all! Aboriginal students who made it to zone included Iesha Wright, Kristy-Lee White, Yindi Wright, Leon Longbottom, Ben Ling, John Lardner, Evelyn Lardner, Carly Chesterfield and Alisha White. 

NAPLAN tests were run in Week 4 and we were very happy with the mature attitude and the willingness to do their best that the majority of students exhibited. These results do not come back for some months but they form the basis for much funding and are a great source of information for us as we support students with literacy and numeracy.

The whole Airds High School staff continues to complete our training in Accelerated Literacy – a program initially developed for Aboriginal students but which is now being used across Australia to improve literacy in all our schools! We have many students who come from ESL backgrounds and this pedagogy will prove to be very useful for everyone.

Junior Exams have been completed during Week 5 and many students did their best to present their knowledge and skills. It is difficult for students to adapt to exam conditions in a large hall and many of us know the stress this can create, but it is also imperative that students do not disturb others and reduce the quiet atmosphere of the hall where so many are attempting to do their best!!

The Aboriginal Gardening Program is going ahead and we are now working on a section on medicinal herbs and plants. Once again the indomitable Ms Jones leads the team and the Botanic garden is giving us the wonderful support they always have.

The Airds outLOUD program that is offering the community the opportunity to contribute to the future planning of our local area has some very capable and committed Aboriginal students involved. This area is about to undergo the most far-reaching and wide-ranging redesign. If you have not been involved yet, please respond to any advertising around the community and come along!

Nathan Halliburton has begun working with senior Aboriginal students in classes, in senior study and at homework centre, to ensure their very best HSC results! If you have a senior student please remind them to meet-up with Nathan before they get behind with work and tasks!

Local AECG meetings and BBQ’s have been very active and engaging of all our community during this year. AECG is the best place for you to bring any concerns you have for how we can support your child’s education. Our staff are always in attendance and able to respond to any queries.

The ikinnect program has resumed for our original Year 8 students and we have now begun to enrol Year 7 students for this amazing program working with Work Ventures and the Enterprise Centre. Please ensure that any notes that have gone home have been returned so that students can attend all our sessions and join the in-school support team with Abby Sams.

Ms Angel 
HT HSIE and Coordinator Aboriginal Education
Greg Chatfield - AEO
Bobby-Anne Trindall - AEW
Lisa Chesterfield  - Norta ICT
Nathan Halliburton -  Norta Senior Tutor
Abby Sams – Norta Senior Tutor and ikinnect coordinator
CAPA REPORT

It has been a busy term within the CAPA faculty. Ms Taylor and Mr Wallace had the opportunity to take the senior students to the Art Gallery New South Wales. It was a great day and the students were able to view past student artworks that have been chosen as the best in the state for 2009. I know that next year Airds High School will be represented here and I am very excited about the results that we will get during the 2010 Higher School Certificate.

CAPA has also been working hard in helping organise the Flag Ceremony Day, in which students have the opportunity to showcase their talents for the school and community to view. The school has some fine musical and artistic talent that we are proud to help showcase. We would also like to make mention of the fact that we have a noticeboard outside the staffroom that is dedicated to up and coming/current competitions that students are welcome to enter of their own accord.

We have also had the Year 7 and 8 Design and Technology rotation this week which will be very exciting for the students to participate in.
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CAREERS NEWS

Hi, 
I Hope that all Year 11 and 12 are reading through their Careers News emails which is a fountain of information. 

Important dates coming up:
7th June 2010 University of Western Sydney (Campbelltown Campus) Year 12
10th of June 2010 – MACE Expo at Minto Years 10-12
21st to the 25th June – Year 10 Work Experience (week 10)
6th and 7th July – Airline Pilot Career Workshops
2 hours of flying training and half an hour of simulator instruction in Bankstown and Cessnock.
12th  August 2010 – Sydney University Excursion (year 10)
27th July, 6th September and 12th October – Nursing Workshops.  The University of Technology in Sydney is running a series of hands-on Nursing workshops to give students a taste of what its really like to be a nurse.
4th and 5th September – Film and Broadcast Industry
Open Days for students to assist them with information on the training they do in film, television, radio and digital media.

Redkite Scholarship Program
This charity assists young people by providing scholarships to those that have or had cancer. It helps them reach their full potential in areas such as academic study, dance, drama, design, music or sport. (Applications close 5th July).

Year 10 Work Experience – 21st to the 25th June (week 10)
Can parents/guardians please make sure that your child returns the Student Placement Record by the end of week 8. The Work Experience Program is compulsory and no classes will run for Year 10 in week 10 as every student will be out on work experience. 

Ms Adriana Fitas
Careers Advisor
YEAR 9 UPDATE

Year 9 have just completed an intense period of schooling, sitting their Half- Yearly Exams and NAPLAN tests. Overall it was a pleasure as a Year Advisor to hear that the year as a whole were superbly behaved during their exams and showed a very mature attitude to their schooling during this testing period. Well Done!
It was also a great pleasure to see a number of Year 9 students helping out in the sausage sizzle and welfare activities that were organised for Year 7 and 9 students after the NAPLAN tests. 

To all parents and caregivers it is also a great pleasure to inform you that year 9 is about to receive their next generation laptop computers. A session will be held on Wednesday 26th  May from 5:30pm to 6:30pm in the Library at Airds High School. It is important that all parents and caregivers attend this session as a laptop can not be issued to the student until a Laptop User Form is filled out, signed and collected.  
Yours Sincerely
Mr R. Oczos
Year 9 Advisor

HSIE REPORT

HSIE recently took great pride in organising the Annual Anzac Day Service that was held at Airds High School on the 27th April. Mr Oczos facilitated the ceremony which had the highlight of Mr McDonnell from the English faculty playing the Last Post on trumpet and Rob Hodgson the School Pastoral Carer giving an account to students of his time in the Royal Australian Army. The mood was sombre and respectful and the students were keen to honour the tradition of our Anzacs! Thank you to all our students who showed such awareness of the great service done by these soldiers. Our Year 9 HSIE classes have currently been studying the Gallipoli campaign and it is always a topic that they enjoy and are keen to maximise their knowledge of the time and the battles!

At present Year 7 to 10 are completing their Half Yearly Examinations. We have put a great deal of time and effort into preparing our students and your children for these examinations and they will be reported on in our Half Yearly reports. It is pleasing that many students have an appropriate attitude and approach to this time and the task at hand; however, there are some students who must really be reminded that they need to settle down, read the questions and write a response. They do know their work but must have more confidence in presenting that in the exam situation. So many students do the bare minimum and do not attempt the longer responses. As a teacher of Year 9 and 10, I am very aware that my students can do this type of task but often just give up almost as soon as they start. I will keep exams for any parent who would like to see me at Parent Teacher Night and look at some strategies for improving their children’s marks!

HSIE have been very involved in the ‘design out loud’ program. This Airds Bradbury redesign project offers the entire community the opportunity to participate in the shaping of our area into the future. The project has offered a variety of sessions and presentations, prizes and BBQ’s, to all our local community. Airds High School has been the venue for most of the big action and our Year 9 and 10 HSIE students have really impressed the organisers with their enthusiasm and knowledge and skills! 

Ms Angel HT HSIE
Ms Atlagic
Ms Mak
Ms Peters
Mr Oczos
Mr O’Neill


YEAR 12 UPDATE

As a lead up to the Year 12’s end of year activities a number of fundraisers will be held, to help raise money for these activities and keep costs down for the students.  

The first of these was a car wash and detailing, held the same day as the Athletics Carnival.  The event was a huge success, being totally executed by a well organised group of Year 12 students.  I was fortunate to be an assistant to the group and together we worked extremely hard but had lots of fun, washing and detailing cars belonging to teachers and even worked on one belonging to a very game Aunty who brought her car in on the day.  

The results were very professional and all our customers were pleased with the results.  So much so that the next car wash day is almost fully booked with repeat orders (so get in early so you don’t miss out).   This event was by far the most fun anybody could have had doing hard work and a tidy sum of $340 was raised.  

The amount raised was made possible by the Bunnings Store at Campbelltown, who kindly donated all the car wash materials used on the day. Please show your appreciation by supporting Bunnings the next time you need Hardware material.

A big thank you goes out to BUNNINGS at Campbelltown and to the following students for their hard work on the day:
Brett Heskey, Laura Hunt, Serife Uzal, Nicole Williams, Chris Thornton, Rachel Fiafia, Zerina Muratovic, Henrietta Nauer, Ula Akeripa, Rossalina Poaru Tatira, Varu Varu, Khoder Khalil, Ahmed Kassem, Sadek Saleh, Kate Edgerton, Aleksa Bosic and Peta Morrissey.

Nevine Atlagic
Yr 12 Coordinator
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BUCKLEY SHIELD 14’S BOYS RUGBY LEAGUE

Airds High School under 14’ boys played a superb game at Worrell Park, Ruse on the 4th May, defeating Leumeah High School 28- 10. I would like to thank the boys who showed great determination and played in the spirit of the game showing great acts of sportsmanship. Another great thank you goes out to MR Foord (Principal), who took time out of his busy schedule to drive the team over to the venue on the day.

Players of note were Tyson Riordan, who controlled the second row and had a few great busting runs that put the team in some fantastic scoring opportunities, Leon Longbottom, who had an excellent game at halfback setting up a few tries and converting 4 from 5 attempts at goal and Mitchell Delboux-Fermor, who showed his versatility playing at wing or centre at times and dominating his opponents. 

Airds’ next game is on the 24th May against Camden High School.

Scorecard:	
Airds High School 28 
(Tries- Mitchell Delboux- Fermor, Tyson Riordan, Elijah Sa, Stanley Mila , Leon Longbottom/ Goals- Leon Longbottom 4 from 5)
 Leumeah High School 10

Mr R. Oczos
Coach/ Administrator


YEAR SEVEN REPORT

This term Year 7 have been participating well within a number of whole school activities. Some students have also been participating in a variety of other activities such as the Chess Club, Debating Team and helping out as Library Monitors. We recently had the Athletics carnival and I was extremely pleased with the attendance and enthusiasm on the day. We achieved some great results as a year group and were proud ambassadors for Team Airds. 

Having just completed an examination period, I would like to thank the majority of the students for attending each days exam, as it is vital that they get into the habit of attending these formal occasions. Again, it has been another successful term for Year 7 and I hope that everyone is enjoying coming and learning at Airds High School

Ms Taylor
Year7 Year Advisor

SPORT REPORT

Students are continuing to succeed in Sport this term. 

Congratulations to the following students who have represented Airds HS in various sports.

Fisher Zone under 16s Rugby League
Paul Vaai

Fisher Zone Open Boys Rugby League
Raven Nicholls, Varu Varu, Ross Leifi & Sou Kamatu 

Sydney South West Rugby Union
Ross Leifi

Athletics Carnival
The school’s Athletics Carnival was held on Friday 7th May. It turned out to be a beautiful warm day and many school records were broken by gifted students. 
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Congratulations to the following new record holders:

	Name
	Event
	New record

	Adi Turaganivolo
	Long Jump
100m
200m
	4.33m
12.79s
32.15s

	Yindi Wright
	Long Jump
100m
	13.54s


	Teangi Foster
	Shot Put
	8.90m



	Loata Peter
	100m
200m
	14.75s
36.94s

	Iesha Wright
	100m
	13.35s

	Jessica Jacobs
	Discus
	17.65m

	Esther Faamausili
	Discus
	20.02m

	Caroline Masunu Leatuafi
	Javelin
	22.90m

	Laughlan Barnes 
	Discus
	32.42m

	Jason Phoumivong
	100m
	14.25s

	Tawhiri Rameka
	100m
	11.97s

	Sou Kamuta
	100m
	11.03s

	Stuart Riordan
	Discus
	31.07m

	Adam Akbas
	High Jump
Long Jump
	1.70m
5.45m

	Junior Leatigaga
	Javelin
	32.38m

	David Riordan
	Shot Put
	12.78m

	Josaia Turaganivolo
	Discus
	38.50m

	John Alley
	High Jump
	1.75m
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Congratulations to the following age champions from the athletics carnival 

	
	Males
	Females

	12 years 

	Aubrey French
	Kimberley Gimbert
Loata Peter


	13 years 
	Elijah Sa
	Milly Turaganivolo


	14 years 
	Zachary  Jessen
	Teangi Foster


	15 years 
	 Corey Ross
	Adi Turaganivolo


	16 years 
	Adam Akbas
	Chantalle King


	17 years 
	John Alley
	Iesha Wright
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KNOCK OUT TEAMS

Open Boy’s Soccer
Unfortunately our Boy’s Soccer Team lost their second round match to John Edmondson. The boys put in an amazing effort on the day. Well done boys. A BIG thank you to Mr Lightfoot for all his hard work with the Soccer Team.
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The boys were successful in winning their game against Leumeah HS with a score of 28 to 10. Well done boys what a great effort.

Open Girl’s Hockey Team
On the 14th May the girls headed towards ‘The Crest Hockey Field’ to play against Bass Hill HS. Throughout the last couple of months the girls have shown a tremendous commitment through their attendance at training and their effort and never give up attitude whilst the match was in progress. I have seen so much improvement in their skills, comprehension of rules, positional play and their ability to work as a team. Sharon Srey who was our goalie played outstanding throughout the whole game and our Captain, Katelyn Ferderer showed great leadership skills on the day. Well done girls you were fantastic.  

The team consisted of Kimberley Gimbert, Faith Trevithick, Amy Jones, Aimee Burke, Katelyn Ferderer, Teuila Tuagalu, Mele Fetui, Juliana Oloaga, Consuela Tevaga, Crystal Nauer, Bernadinne Tamotu, Sharon Srey, Chloe Horne & Caroline Masunu-Leatuafi.
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School Sports
The following students need to be congratulated on their performance and the high level of commitment they have shown over the past couple of weeks.

Year 7				Year 10			
Peter Saamauga		Adam Akbas
Jason Phoumivong		Joshua Andrews
Milly Turaganivolo		Teuila Tuagalu
Learna Ridgeway		Sulu Leiataua

Year 8				Year 11			
Tyson Riordan			Fiti Apulu
Jason Zeballos			Josaia Turaganivolo
Kayla Coleman			Caroline Masunu-Leatuafi
Siteri Peter			Taiba Rezaie

Year 9
Mitchell Delboux-Fermor
Jarrod Marshall
Holly Reed
Cynthia Alguerno


Up-coming sport dates for the calendar 
· Zone X Country at Mount Annan Botanical Gardens – 25.5.2010
· Fisher Zone Athletics at Campbelltown Sport Stadium (day 2) – 31.5.2010
· SSW Regional X Country  at Hurlstone – 17.6.2010
· CHS X Country at Eastern Creek – 23.7.2010

N.Tate 
Sports Organiser



In Week 3 of Term 2, Year 7 were invited to an Eat It Work It Move It Launch. This involved students attending a presentation and participating in an active afternoon session. The day started with an introduction to EWM. It introduced the program and previous activities the school has participated in. Mr Foord addressed Year 7 with an interesting speech on diseases associated with inactivity and poor food choices. Thank you to our guest speakers on the day (Dr Chee Koo and Megan Forsyth) for sharing your knowledge and expertise in your chosen fields. The presentation ended with our AEO Greg Chatfield talking about famous Aboriginal athletes and Aboriginal games and sports that students can participate in to keep them active and healthy. 

After the presentation students received a show-bag promoting good health and a healthy subway lunch along with some fruit. After lunch students were split into physical activity groups where females played Netball and the males played Oz-Tag.
[image: R:\KLA's\PDHPE\SPORT\photos 2010\P5040208.JPG]A big thank-you to all the students who helped out on the day with equipment and performances. Students include Ula Akeripa, Afi  Dauniika, Chloe Horne, Adam Akbas, Matthew Chard, Saterlee Van Stralen, John Alley, Emily Dean, Elizabeth Bushe, Sharon Srey, Marrenar Srey, Katelyn White and Mr Rosete for being the MC on the day.
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N.Tate	
EWM Co-ordinator 

CLO REPORT

Term 2 is well underway and I would like to congratulate the parents and students who contributed to the success of our recent Flag Ceremony which is always a highlight of this term. Every year we have a huge number of our school population taking part and this would not be possible without the support and encouragement of families. Special thanks also to so many of our staff who participated.

 “Dial-A-Parent” program will be starting this term, so don’t be surprised if you receive a phone call to let you know your student has achieved well .

My Macarthur Schools Challenge
Don’t forget about this great program to earn extra funds for our school when you shop at Macarthur Square (all the details in the May Announcer or local papers). You just need to take your receipts to the Customer Service Desk and every $1 spent will equal I school dollar, until 20th June. The ten top scoring schools will receive prizes from $10,000 to $1,000. You can also bring your receipts to school if you wish. Let’s all get behind this easy way to help our school & encourage students staff, parents, families & neighbours.

Next Vaccination Day Mon 21st June for Year 7
Our next Multi-Cultural Parents Meeting will be on Tuesday 8th June at 10am. Everyone is welcome from all cultural backgrounds. We will be planning our next Culture of the Term Program and would love to hear your ideas and suggestions

ANOTHER DATE FOR YOUR DIARY – FRIDAY 6TH AUGUST is our TRIVIA NIGHT
Start organizing your teams now. It is a highlight of the school year for parents and staff and lots of fun as we raise funds for our students. (Over 18’s only) 

Thanks to our P&C members who helped at last month’s vaccinations and a huge thank you to Mr Wayne Sneddon and Rob Hodgson who have been driving our new school bus, taking students to excursions and sporting events. 

Robyn Culbert
Community Liaison Officer

FROM THE PASTORAL CARERS DESK

Term 2 is flying by and half the year is almost gone.

There is so much energy in the school at present, with so many great people doing good things. I continue to be amazed by AHS staff who go above and beyond in their support of students; it is truly a privilege to work here with such inspiring people.

Recently I had the opportunity to meet and hear a motivational speaker who was powerful in his message to young people. Through his incredible life experiences and struggles he told an amazing story that held everyone in awe, he talked about many things “good and bad” and how he rose above adversity to realise his dreams. It was powerful stuff and very encouraging for those who were there.

It made me think how important it is to have constructive and positive thinking. That is to do away with self-defeating thoughts and instead promote constructive thoughts, for example when something goes wrong do I give up and withdraw, perhaps even get angry and make things worse? Or do I try to work through things, calm down and try to resolve problems and relationships? So, using constructive thoughts and self-talk can be positive for your well-being it reduces stress and anxiety and promotes coping. Imagine how much better society could be if we all did this… 

I would like to remind everyone that I am at AHS on Wednesday and every second Thursday (Week B) this term, if I can be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Until next time, cheers,
Rob Hodgson  JP


FROM THE SCIENCE FACULTY…..

The Year 7 & 8 Gardening Group have been active around the school grounds maintaining the environment.  They have been pruning trees and shrubs, levelling ground for lawn to grow, weeding gardens and watering established and new plants.

The Year 9 & 10 Gardening Group have been pruning trees around the school perimeter.  They have also been digging holes and adding sand, potting mix and dirt so that new shrubs and trees can be planted.

Our Support groups, Banburran, have been looking at horticulture and have been busy pruning in the quadrangle, mulching, making a compost heap and watering.  

All of these groups have improved the environment at Airds High School – keep up the great work!

Mr McLeod

Late last term Ms Erin Radford joined our Faculty – she is replacing Mrs Dunn whilst she is on Maternity Leave.  We are very fortunate to have her knowledge and experience in the Faculty.  Mrs Dunn and family welcomed little Christopher Dunn into the world.  He was born on April 21 weighing a whopping 4.39kg!  Both are doing very well.

We have now moved into four of our five labs and they are looking great.  They are fantastic new learning environments for your children and they are being well looked after by both students and staff alike.  All rooms have been upgraded with interactive whiteboards with staff delivering lessons using this technology.  We have three “wet” labs where students can perform chemistry and biology based investigations and one “dry” lab which has a physics focus.  Our fifth lab is being converted into a connected classroom which will be another great resource for our Faculty and our school.  

As always, should you have any concerns about your child’s progress in Science please feel free to contact me or their class teacher.

Julie Fuller 
Head Teacher Science


COMMUNITY NOTICES
	     
Students discover the world on a WEP student exchange!

World Education Program (WEP) Australia is now accepting applications from students to participate in 2010/11 exchange programs for a summer, semester or year. Students and parents can choose from more than 26 countries, including France, Belgium, Italy, Germany, the UK and Canada. 

Give your child the opportunity to have an international experience and gain the personal, social and academic skills that are so important in today’s world.

Student exchange is a journey of discovery – of self and of places, peoples and cultural practices.

WEP’s 2010 Scholarships
Once again, WEP is offering two $3000 scholarships to apply towards two year-long exchange programs to Italy and French-speaking Belgium. Applicants MUST currently be studying Italian or French and be a minimum of 15 years old by January 2011 and in Year 9, 10 or 11 during 2010.

If you are more interested in the rewards of hosting an international student, you can find the relevant information on the WEP website or by contacting the WEP office.

WEP, a not-for-profit student exchange organisation registered with the education departments, has opened the door to a rewarding and successful future for thousands of students.

Find out more!
Visit www.wep.org.au, call 1300 884 733 or email Tess info@wep.org.au to learn more about this once-in-a-lifetime opportunity!


Upcoming information evenings:

	Melbourne 
7:30 -9:00 pm
27 April & 18 May
Kingston Arts Centre
979 Nepean Highway
Moorabbin

19 May 
Northcote Town Hall
189 High Street
Northcote

	Sydney 
7:30-9:00 pm
5 May 
Bowlers Club
95-99 York Street
Sydney

Lismore
10:00-11:30am
1 May
Goonellabah Community Centre
27 Oliver Avenue
Goonellabah
	Brisbane 
7:30-9:00 pm
5 May
Metropolitan Motor Inn
106 Leichardt Street
Spring Hill

Cairns
10:00-11:30am
22 May
Cairns State High
Grafton Street
Cairns
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FREE fun program for kids to become 
healthier, fitter and happier!
Do you have children 7 to 13 years old? Are you worried about them being overweight?
The NSW Parenting Program is an established healthy lifestyle program to improve health, fitness, self esteem and confidence in children above their ideal weight. 

What happens in the NSW Parenting Program?

The program runs over one school term (10 weeks). There are 20 sessions (2 sessions/week, 2hrs/session). All sessions run after school. Sessions include:

· Games, activities and swimming for kids
· Easy, effective ways to improve your child’s self esteem and confidence
· Demonstrations, games and tips on healthy foods, label reading and portion sizes
· A fun supermarket tour and a chance to try delicious new foods!

Thanks to funding from the NSW Department of Health, Sydney South West Area Health Service (SSWAHS) has 15 places on the program in your local area, completely FREE of charge. The next program will be running in School Term 3. 

[image: ]
[image: ]

How can I join the program?

Places on the Program are being given away on a first come, first served basis. Children need to be 7-13 years old and above their ideal weight to qualify for the program. Contact Natasha Fayle (Program Manager) on (02) 9780 2811. You can also visit www.mendprogramme.org and click on ‘Join a MEND Program’. 

*Please note a parent or carer must accompany each child to every session*


NSW PARENTING PROGRAM
FREE fun program for kids to become fitter, healthier and happier!
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Do you have children 7 to 13 years old? Are you worried about them being overweight?
Call Sydney South West Area Health Service (SSWAHS) on 9780 2811



[image: ]DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S WORK YRS 8, 10 & 12

I would like to begin my contribution to the Airds Announcer today by thanking the Airds High School staff, students and parent groups for their tremendous support of the Annual Flag Ceremony. It is hard to believe I have been here long enough to witness six of these extravaganzas. As usual the day was a tremendous success and this was due in no small part to the efforts of the school Events Team. I would however like to congratulate Mrs Jones, Mrs Yabsley and Mrs Culbert for all their work behind and in the scene. Congratulations on this superb event. 

I recently also took great pride in attending the Annual Anzac Day Service that was held in Campbelltown on April 25th. Airds High School was clearly one of the largest school groups represented on the day. Our captains, Kate Edgerton and Henrietta Nauer laid the wreath at the monument on behalf of Airds High School. I would like to thank the students who attended. They included Faith TrevIthick and Emma Nash. 

At present Year 7 to 10 are preparing themselves for and completing their Half Yearly Examinations. Our members of staff has have put a great deal of time and effort into preparing our students and your children for these examinations and will be reporting on these in our Half Yearly reports. So far I have noted that Year 8 has prepared quite thoroughly for their examinations and clearly have taken the event very seriously.

It is with great pleasure that I can now announce that the incoming Year 7 Advisor for 2010 will be Mr Buckley. Mr Buckley brings with him a wealth of experience from his role as coordinator of the School Representative Council. Mr Buckley is already busying himself with tasks in preparation for this exciting new chapter in his career at Airds High School. Congratulations Mr Buckley.

I recently developed a bad case of “Writer’s Cramp”! I gained this illness from signing an enormous number of Merit Certificates that have been issued to students in the past fortnight at Formal Year Assemblies. I am hoping that this disease will be a reoccurring one! I would however like to thank the Year Advisors for their work in preparing for these enormous events.

I will bid you farewell until the next edition of the Airds Announcer. However as is always the case if you have any concerns about your children please don’t hesitate to make an appointment with me at the school to discuss any issue.

Yours in Education,

John Kennedy 
Deputy Principal
BA Dip Ed (UNSW)
MEd Lead (UWS)
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DPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT YRS 7, 9 & 10

I would like to start, by thanking Mrs. J. Fuller for the wonderful job she did whilst relieving for me as Deputy Principal. Her dedication, enthusiasm and professionalism meant that all of our students continued to learn and develop their potential in a safe and happy learning environment.

Year 7 will be given their dTpa and HPV2 vaccinations on Monday the 31st May 2010. The Hepatitis B vaccination will occur on Monday 21st June 2010. This is a free service offered to our students by the NSW Public Health Service. A vaccination pack can be picked up from your child’s Year Advisor Ms. K. Taylor or by contacting Sydney South West on 02 9515 9420. Year 10 booster vaccinations will also occur on Monday 21st June 2010.

Congratulations to all of our students who competed in the school Athletics Carnival. I have been told that it was an excellent day with many new school records being set. We wish all of our students that have been selected to represent the school at zone the very best of luck. This day would not have been possible without the hard work and organisational skills of our PDHPE faculty; on behalf of the school community I thank you for your tireless efforts.

At the time of writing this report our school has just successfully completed a vocational education training (VET) audit. This audit can be a gruelling affair with external personnel examining our programs, registration, classroom environments and teaching credentials. However, as usual Airds High School passed with flying colours. Ms. M. Cumines and her team are to be congratulated for once again exceeding the requirements to deliver these national frameworks.

All of our students have recently completed their Half Yearly Assessments and their teachers are in the process of completing Semester One reports. Your child’s report will be distributed towards the end of term. Please take the time to read through your child’s report with them and arrange a time to discuss your child’s progress with their subject teachers. The learning opportunity for our students are maximised when the school and home work in partnership.

Finally in closing I would like to thank the Airds community for the support it continues to give the school and remind everyone that if they have any concerns that they should contact the school immediately. 

Yours Faithfully
Deputy Principal
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT – TEACHING & LEARNING

At the time of writing this report parents and carers of Year 9 students attended a Parent Information Session on Wednesday 26th May; it was a great turn out where parents were given details on the new laptops. The Laptop User Charter was given out and this needs to be returned before a student can receive their laptop. For any parents/carers who did not attend this session they need to contact Mr Miezio to arrange a meeting to be given the information and charter.  In the last school holidays IBM completed the wireless infrastructure to support the student laptops. This enables students and teachers to access the technology for use in lessons.

I would like to acknowledge the Year 6 students from our 4 feeder primary schools who submitted an application for Year 7 2011 scholarships. The selection panel will be assessing these applications and students should find out shortly if they have been successful or not. 

I will be offering a Technology Workshop for parents. The areas that will be covered in the workshop include: i) How schools use computers, ii) Computer terminology and iii) Tutorials for a range of abilities in the use of Microsoft word, PowerPoint and Excel. A note will be sent home to all students with dates and times of these workshops. I encourage parents to attend these workshops as it is a great opportunity to skill yourself in the use of technology so you can assist your children. The workshops will be conducted in one of the computer labs so numbers will be limited. Therefore you will need to return the acceptance note to Mr Jeff Miezio as soon as possible if you wish to attend the Technology Workshop. If you have any queries contact Mr Jeff Miezio at school.

I have had a meeting with Mr Buckley to discuss our transition program for Year 6 students attending Airds HS in 2011. Mr Buckley has put together a fantastic program and we look forward to working with the students and teachers of our local primary schools to ensure a smooth transition to high School.

I attended a 3 day Rock & Water training program with Ms Walsh and Mr Lightfoot.  The Rock & Water is a proactive program that relates physical exercises to mental and social skills. The building blocks of the program are self-control, self reflection and self confidence. Using these building blocks we pay attention to the themes of safety, assertiveness, communication and students finding their own way that connects them to others and gives them direction. This is a great opportunity for our students to participate in a well recognised international program. I look forward to working with Ms Walsh and Mr Lightfoot in developing a fantastic program for our students.

Mr Jeff Miezio 
[image: ]   PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

Welcome to the second addition of our newly formatted Airds Announcer. The desire to highlight student achievement and post photos of students engaging in learning and participating in the many extra curricula activities will be the primary focus of future publications.

It has been an extremely busy term with students and staff juggling many aspects of the school curriculum. Years 7 and 9 recently undertook the NAPLAN tests (National Assessment Program for Literacy and Numeracy), and by all accounts the students were purposeful in their attempts and maintained focus for the entire three days of the program.


For this they should be commended. I would also like to acknowledge the efforts of the staff who ensured the program ran smoothly, and that all students in attendance were given the best opportunity for success.

The school Athletics Carnival was held on Friday 7th May and was a great event. To the students who competed with athleticism and determination, no doubt you experienced success. I wish these students the best at the upcoming Zone Carnival. To those who enjoyed participating in a variety of events and thus provided the competition and atmosphere for the Carnival, I thank you for your involvement. The Carnival was well attended and extremely well organised by Miss Tate, the PDHPE faculty and the assistance of all staff at the various events. Well done!

I have heard great things about the Annual Flag Ceremony, and I will report on this in the next addition. Mrs Carol Jones, Mrs Yabsley and Mrs Culbert and their events team have to date worked tirelessly to ensure this event was a huge success and continues to be the highlight of the school year, so I would like to thank them for their organisation and passion. 
 
The Deputy Principal Mr Kennedy, school leaders and a small contingency of students represented the school at the Anzac Day Service in Campbelltown. I would like to thank all concerned for their representation and the manner in which they conducted themselves at the all important ceremony.

Our second Deputy Principal Mr McGuire has just returned from two weeks leave and in his absence Mrs Fuller (HT Science) relieved in his position. I would like to thank Mrs Fuller for  the professionalism, welfare and care she provided to all students from Years 7, 9 and 11 during that time.


In closing, I wish all students the best with their Half Yearly Exams, and I hope their Half Yearly Report closely reflects their level of application to their studies in Semester 1.

Yours in Education,
 
Max Foord
Principal


PRINCIPAL’S CHALLENGE

“How old are you?” Stan asked Sally.
“A couple of days ago I was 12,” Sally replied, “but next year I’ll be 15.”

How is this possible?

The first student with the correct answer will win a small prize.
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Alyssa Bolton – Yr 12 Hospitality
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